
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 

Newsletter No. 9 – 11 November 2016 
 
Last night we congratulated our former Year 11 pupils as they returned to All Hallows for the final 
time to collect their certificates and prizes.  I would like to thank all of them and their families for their 
attendance last night and I would also like to thank our Chief Guest, Mr Mike Perry, Chair of 
Governors.  I am sure everybody who attended enjoyed the evening and it was a suitable way to 
congratulate our pupils on the successes of 2016. 
 
Similarly, today thank you to Mr Burnham, Principal of Cardinal Newman College and  
Mrs Holmes, Headteacher of St Teresa’s for distributing the prizes at our Achievement Assemblies.  
Both assemblies were very enjoyable and congratulations to all pupils on their efforts last year. 
 
The focus now turns to our current Year 11 pupils.  I would like to take this opportunity to remind 
them and their families that their Mock Exams begin on Monday 28 November 2016 and will be 
completed on Friday 9 December 2016.  These exams are extremely important as they give 
everyone an indication of the progress that has been made on the GCSE courses.  I am sure that 
Year 11 will continue to work very hard as they prepare for those very important exams. 
 
Mission Week 
This coming week is a very special week in the life of the school as we are celebrating a ‘Mission 
Week’.  The Animate Youth Ministry Team from Liverpool Archdiocese will be spending the week in 
school working with all year groups in the Arts Theatre.  Their sessions will incorporate music, 
drama, games and prayer based on the theme of the week: ‘Be the Face of Mercy’.  Pupils will also 
be exploring the theme in specially devised lessons in all subject areas.  
  
On Wednesday the Animate Team will be visiting our partner primary schools to work with Year 5 
and Year 6 pupils. 
 
On Thursday all pupils and families are invited to a Mission Celebration Evening at 7.00 p.m. in 
the Sports Hall.  This will be a lively celebration showing different aspects of our Mission Week.  A 
separate letter will be sent out inviting you on Monday.  We do hope many of you will come along to 
share in the pupils’ mission experience. 
 
On Friday we are honoured to welcome the Archbishop of Liverpool, Malcolm McMahon into school.  
We will be celebrating a lower school and upper school Mass on that day and look forward to the 
Archbishop joining in our mission celebrations. 
 
Friday is a non-uniform day and a separate letter will be sent out on Monday giving more 
information. 
 
Please note that pupils will not be receiving homework all week.  Trips will be taking place to the 
Trafford Centre for each year group throughout the week.   
 
Please keep our school community in your prayers throughout this special Mission Week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



South Ribble Cross Country Championships – Hutton Grammar – Saturday 15 October 2016 
There was a healthy turn out of pupils in all age categories eager to try their best for themselves and 
our school.  Yet again they didn’t disappoint with many pupils being selected for the South Ribble 
District Team.  The event was run differently this year with U16 teams racing first and U12 teams 
running last.  Below are the names of pupils who finished in the top 10: 
 
U15 Boys      U16 Girls 
Isaac Sharples  2nd  }    Sophie Rotheram 1st  } 
Jonathon Healy  4th   }   2nd position overall Alice Miller   4th  }   1st position overall 
Joseph Gaughan 8th   }    Eve Sutcliffe   8th  } 
       Emma Craven  9th  }  
 
U14 Boys      U.14 Girls 
Callum Woolfenden 7th  }   3rd position overall Jessica Watson 3rd  } 

Emily Reynolds 6th  }   1st position overall 
Freya Abrams  9th } 

 
U12 Boys      U12 Girls 
Overall 4th position     Olivia Miller  1st   }   2nd position overall 
       Anna Gaughan 10th } 
 
With the combined boys and girls totals All Hallows beat all the other schools to gain the title of 
South Ribble Cross Country Champions.  Well done to every single pupil who participated and 
worked so hard.  Many thanks to all the parents who brought the pupils to the event, cheered them 
on and helped to make the event such a great success. 
 
School Meals 
Menus for the week commencing Monday 14 November 2016.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 65p, 
Baked Beans 65p, Soup 80p. 
 
Monday: Homemade Steak Casserole & Yorkshire Pudding served with Mashed Potatoes and 

Vegetables £1.95.  Seasoned Chicken Wrap served with Salad £1.70.  Roasted 
Vegetable Enchilada served with Salad £1.55. 
Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.75. 
Soup: Mushroom 80p. 

 
Tuesday: Homemade Sausage Roll served with Mashed Potatoes & Baked Beans £1.95.  

Smothered Chicken served with Mashed Potatoes & Vegetables £1.95.  Cauliflower 
& Broccoli Pasta £1.55. 
Salad: Chicken £1.75. 
Soup: Minestrone 80p. 

 
Wednesday: Carbonara Pasta served with Garlic Bread £1.95.  Vegetarian (Quorn) Chilli served 

with Rice £1.70.  Mexican Chicken Wrap served with Salad £1.70. 
Salad: Ham & Pickle £1.75. 
Soup: Tomato & Basil 80p. 

 
Thursday: Home Cooked Gammon & Pineapple served with Wedges & Vegetable £1.95.  

Breaded Chicken Goujons with a Chilli Sauce served with Wedges & Vegetables 
£1.95.  Quorn Sausages served with Wedges & Vegetables £1.95.  CHIPS 73p (May 
only be purchased with another product). 
Salad: Ploughman’s : Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread £1.75. 
Soup: Pea & Ham 80p. 

 
Friday: SPECIAL MISSION MENU 

Fish Goujons served with Chips & Mushy Peas £1.95.  Jumbo Sausage served with 
Chips & Mushy Peas £1.95.  Oven Baked Breaded Chicken Fillet in a Bap served 
with Salad £1.70.  Quorn Sausages served with Chips & Mushy Peas £1.95. 
Salad: Prawns with a Marie-Rose Sauce £1.75. 
Soup: Vegetable 80p. 



 
Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, Salads, 
Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special requests, please see a 
member of our highly trained Catering Team. 
 

(All items are subject to availability) 
 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 
  
IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING TEAM. 
ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN TRACES OF NUTS. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr C J Riding 
Headteacher 
 
 


